
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

File: 777.00 
January 24, 2014 

 
Robert Hofer 
Manager 
Wellwood Colony Ltd. 
Box 200 
Ninette, MB R0K 1R0 
   
Dear Mr. Hofer: 
 
Re: Notice of Alteration – Environment Act Licence 511 - New Lift Station and 

Forcemain 
 

Thank you for your December 23, 2013 Notice of Alteration (NoA) to Environment Act 
Licence No. 511 for the Wellwood Colony wastewater treatment lagoon. The alteration consists 
of the construction of a new collection system including a lift station and forcemain to service 
the colony. No other changes to the operation of the wastewater treatment lagoon were proposed. 

  
Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of the 

proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The 
Environment Act you are hereby authorized to carry out the proposed alteration as described in 
the December 23, 2013 Notice of Alteration. 

 
Please be advised that this approval is contingent on the acceptance of a revised Environment 

Act Licence that will be issued in the near future. If you have any questions regarding this 
matter, please contact Ms. Siobhan Burland Ross at (204) 945-7015. 
 

 Yours truly, 

 “Originally signed by” 
 
 Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
 Director 
 Environmental Approvals Branch 
 
 
c:  Jason Bunn, P. Eng., WSP Canada Inc. 

Don Labossiere, Director, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Tim Prawdzik, Provincial Manager, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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